
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – April 19, 2010 
 

Present:     Richard Bielefield,  John J. Strasser 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      Lloyd Card, Nick DeMayo 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon.  

 

The Selectmen are looking for a resident to fill the open position on the Sugar Hill 

Conservation Commission.  Contact the Selectmen’s Office if you are interested. 

 

The Selectmen approved a building permit for Russ and Linda Gaitskill for an attached 

equipment shed. Map 230, Lot 22. 

 

MS. GAUDETTE updated the Selectmen on Police Department business for Chief 

Wentworth.  The cruiser has gone in for repair as on today and the department will be 

using a Sheriff’s Department vehicle.  It is anticipated the new cruiser will be delivered in 

May. 

 

The Selectmen discussed a letter received from Lorraine Hunt in regard to cemetery care.  

Mrs. Hunt was concerned that some corner stones appeared to be missing and Mr. Card 

will follow up with Mrs. Hunt.  A letter has been sent answering questions in regard to 

the flags and new veteran markers have been ordered. 

 

 MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of April 12, 2010 seconded by 

MR. STRASSER.  The motion was approved unanimously.  

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to enter non-public session 6:00 pm to discuss a 

employee evaluations and status of an employee, seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD. 

 

MR. STRASSER  made a motion to seal the minutes of the non public session and return 

to public session and adjourn the meeting at 6:30 PM, seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD. 

The next scheduled meeting will be on Monday, April 26, 2010 at the Carolina Crapo 

Building at 5:30PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 
 

 

 

 


